



July 25, 2006

Mr. Paul Twomey
President and CEO
Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers
4676 Admiralty Way, Suite 330
Marina del Rey, CA 90292-6601

Re: Consultation on the Implementation of the Approved Dot-ca WHOIS Look-up Directory Privacy Policy

Dear Mr. Twomey:

Public concern about privacy and new Canadian privacy laws caused the Canadian Internet Registration Authority (CIRA) to change its Privacy Policy, particularly as it affects the dot-ca WHOIS look-up directory. We are now seeking feedback on the proposed implementation procedures that will support the new approved Policy.

You were invited previously to participate in a public consultation related to the WHOIS policy itself. As a result of that consultation, the new WHOIS policy was approved in mid 2005. We write to you again seeking your input on the <u>implementation</u> of this new WHOIS policy.

You are invited to view the information documents and complete the on-line questionnaire by 3:00 pm EDT Friday, September 8, 2006 by visiting our website at www.cira.ca and clicking on the "New WHOIS Policy — Proposed Implementation" button.

Comments in writing may also be forwarded to the address below. Questions regarding this consultation may be directed to Manon Langlois, CIRA Communications and Marketing Advisor, at manon.langlois@cira.ca. or to the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Bernard Turcotte
President and CEO

Deadline: 3:00 p.m. EDT, Friday, September 8, 2006

On-line Consultation: www.cira.ca

Mailing Address: Attention: WHOIS Directory Consultation

Chief Privacy Officer

CIRA

350 Sparks Street, Suite 1110 Ottawa, Ontario K1R 7S8